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September 12, 2009

Monthly Newsletter!!! 
Dear EI Clinicians:

In the spirit of a new school year and Rosh Hashanah for those who celebrate, on behalf of Important Steps, Inc., we would like to thank you for your dedication, loyalty and professionalism in cooperative service provision for the children and their families in need during this school year.  
As we speak to parents of the children authorized to provide services for we are taking this opportunity to let you know how much we appreciate your effort in making positive difference in the children on your caseload and their families’ lives. 
We had a great turn out (more than 100 people) at our recent mandatory EI In-Service on September 10th, 2009 and are thankful to everyone who was able to make it. Please find the certificates enclosed in this mailing. We missed those who could not come and encourage you to contact us to obtain the educational information from the in-service. For those of you who could not attend the training on September 10, 2009 please contact Yana Miller, Director of Human Resources at ext. 103 to provide us with a certificate from a recent training/in-service taken with another provider or institution (within 6 month period) (***attached see workshops available***) as well as please contact Susan DePasquale, Director of QA, at ext 151 for a review and obtaining of Revised Important Steps Policies & Procedures.

Important Highlights from September 10, 2009 In-Service: 
1. Please see Memo attached regarding: New York State recently passed emergency regulations making it MANDATORY for all health care providers (Special Educators, Therapists, Social Workers, etc.) whose activities are such that if they were infected with influenza could potentially spread it to patients/students, to be vaccinated this year—at no financial cost against seasonal influenza and the H1N1 (“Swine Flu”) virus. 

2. Health and Safety Regulations (NYSDOH Memorundum-08/08)-Safety Surveys
The New York State DOH requires our therapists to observe and assess all sites that will be used to provide EI services on a regular basis and where the parent will not be present during the service delivery. If you are providing services in a daycare center or other site aside from the child’s home where the parent is not present, you must inform Important Steps Monitoring Department immediately. Upon receiving this information, Important Steps will send you a Community Health & Safety Survey for you to complete to ensure that the site is safe and free from potential hazards. You can also obtain this form on our website among other EI forms. We will also send parents a consent form allowing us to share information with the specific Day Care provider. 

In the event you as a clinician feel the child’s home is not safe or hazardous for the child you are services you must submit a “Home Health & Safety Survey” to our Monitoring Department as well. This form is also available 

on Important Steps website. 
3. Health and Safety Regulations (NYSDOH Memorundum-08/08)-Toys Safety Standards
Toys and equipment must be developmentally appropriate, in good condition, cleaned between uses, and sanitized weekly or after use with children who are ill or in contact with bodily fluids. 

Additionally, therapists are responsible ensuring that the toys/materials they have purchased have not been recalled for lead or other safety issues. Therapists should make regular inquiries with the manufacturer to obtain recall information. Therapists will regularly check the following websites for lead hazard product recalls:  

www.cpsc.gov  

We wish you all a productive school year and thank you for your dedication to those in need. As always, if you have any questions, please feel free to contact us.

Sincerely,   Janet Reznik, MS. Ed/Program Director

Important Steps, Inc.

2447 Eastchester Rd, 2nd Fl.
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URGENT MEMORANDUM

To:

All Providers

From:

Janet Reznik

Date:

September 10, 2009

RE:

Mandatory Flu Vaccinations for Health Care Workers

New York State recently passed emergency regulations making it MANDATORY for all health care providers (Special Educators, Therapists, Social Workers, etc.) whose activities are such that if they were infected with influenza could potentially spread it to patients/students, to be vaccinated this year—at no financial cost against seasonal influenza and the H1N1 (“Swine Flu”) virus.

The Office of Medicaid Inspector General (“OMIG”) recently announced that effective July 1, 2009 Early Intervention programs are “health care providers” of Medicaid eligible services and therefore are subject to Medicaid provisions, rules and regulations and you will be required to present documentation that you have been properly vaccinated by end of October 2009.
Until now, seasonal flu vaccination had been strongly encouraged by remained voluntary.  This is no longer the case.  It is now the law.  Agencies are now required to ensure full compliance with these regulations. 

Vaccination was deemed mandatory by the State Legislature in anticipation of potentially serious upcoming fall flu season.  Further spread of the H1N1 virus, coupled with normal seasonal influenza, could present enormous challenges, particularly here in New York City.  Some government estimates suggest that the H1N1 virus could infect as many as 100 million people in the U.S. and result in serious  numbers of fatalities, based on information drawn from past influenza pandemics.  About 36,000 people in the U.S. die each year from seasonal influenza and, as of late August, the U.S. Centers for Disease Control and Prevention has linked H1N1 influenza to more than 8,000 hospitalizations and more than 500 deaths.

The first round of one-time vaccinations against seasonal influenza for health care providers will begin by mid-September, followed by H1N1 vaccinations by late October, or as soon as our hospitals receive their allotments.  The actual number of vaccinations to appropriately protect against the H1N1 virus will not be determined until clinical trials are completed on the vaccine later this month.  (Early indications are that it may require two injections a few weeks apart).

To be clear, these are mandatory vaccinations.  If you are not vaccinated, you will not be allowed to work or practice in a patient care environment.  Only those individuals with medical contraindications to flu vaccine or a specified medical clearance will be excused.  You also may choose to receive vaccinations form your private physician or another provider; if you do so, you are required to present documentation to Important Steps, Inc.’ Human Resources Dept (via fax 718-882-2166) that you have been properly vaccinated by end of October 2009.
We will provide you with information on where and when vaccinations will be available at no cost.  For further details on this matter, please visit WWW.NYHEALTH.GOV.

Important Steps, Inc. 


WORKSHOPS AVAILABLE FOR CLINICIANS AND PARENTS

We are pleased to announce the next two FREE EVENING webinars brought to you by Child Care Aware Parent Network! The sessions are filling up FAST, and seating is limited. Register now to ensure your space, and pass this information along to other parents, friends, and coworkers.
 
Playing To Learn: How Play Enhances Cognitive Development on Wednesday, September 16, at 8:30pm EDT.
 &
Child Care, Family, and Work/Life Balance: Share It All. Have It All! On Tuesday, September 29, at 8:30pm EDT. 
	 Eastern
	Central
	Mountain
	Pacific
	Alaska/Hawaii

	 8:30 - 9:30pm
	7:30 - 8:30pm
	6:30 - 7:30pm
	5:30 - 6:30pm
	4:30pm/2:30pm


 
Playing To Learn: How Play Enhances Cognitive Development  
 

Wednesday, September 16, at 8:30pm EDT
Join us to hear world renowned child development expert David Elkind talk about how children learn through play! One of the leading thinkers, researchers and teachers on child development in his generation, Dr. Elkind is frequently heard advocating for the role of play in cognitive, physical, social, and emotional development. This session will explore the role of play in high-quality child care. 

Dr. Elkind is currently Professor Emeritus of Child Development at Tufts University.  Professor Elkind is best known for "The Hurried Child," and "The Power of Play: Learning What Comes Naturally." He's also appeared on The Today Show, The CBS Morning News, 20/20, Nightline, and the Oprah Winfrey Show, and co-hosted the Lifetime Television Show, Kids These Days. 
Dr. Elkind currently serves as the Chief Academic Adviser to JustAskBaby.com, a new online video membership service that provides parents a unique baby's perspective on how to effectively nurture their infant's potential. 
Child Care, Family, and Work/Life Balance: Share It All. Have It All!
Tuesday, September 29, at 8:30pm EDT
Through extensive research, Sharon Meers and Joanna Strober, authors of Getting to 50/50: How You Can Have it All by Sharing it All, discovered that kids, husbands, and wives reap huge benefits when couples commit to share equally as breadwinners and caregivers. Mothers work without guilt, fathers bond with their kids, and children blossom with the attention of two involved parents. Sharon will provide real-world solutions for parents who want to succeed in20their careers and still be fully engaged with their children; strategies for working mothers facing gender bias in the workplace; advice to fathers new to the home front; and tips for finding 50/50 solutions to deal with issues of child care, money, time, and much more. 

Sharon Meers was a Managing Director at Goldman, Sachs & Co. until April 2005, when she decided that it was time to write this book. In her 16-year career at Goldman, in addition to mentoring many women, Sharon co-chaired the Women's Network in the Investment Management Division, served on the diversity committees of two of the firm's divisions and developed a mentorship program that linked high-potential women to senior advisors. 

Sharon lives in the Bay Area with her husband, Steve, and two children. Sharon and Steve founded the Partnership for Parity at the Stanford Graduate School of Business School and the Dual-Career Initiative at Harvard. Sharon serves on the board of the National Women's Law Center, and on the advisory council of Stanford's Clayman Institute for Research on Gender. A graduate of Harvard College, she holds an M.A. in Economics from New York University. 
 
Have you joined NACCRRA's Child Care Aware Parent Network?  Raise your hand for high-quality child care by joining today. It's free! http://www.CCAParentNetwork.org.
 
Check out our upcoming webinars, too!
Sincerely,
The Child Care Aware Parent Network Team
National Association of Child Care
Resource & Referral Agencies (NACCRRA)
SEE MORE ATTACHED
